
Page 1 WRRA Winter 2024 Newsletter 

 

 

WRRA Winter 2024 Newsletter 
 

White River Recreation Association  
REPRESENTING FEDERAL LAND PERMITTEES IN THE UPPER WHITE RIVER VALLEY, MT BAKER-SNOQUALMIE NATIONAL FOREST SINCE 1929 

Membership Drive Begins 
 

Happy Holidays to our WRRA friends and cabin 
neighbors! 

We hope you are well and have had the oppor-
tunity to enjoy your cabin during this wonderful 
time of year. It’s that time again for our annual 
WRRA membership renewal.  The process will be 
similar to last year.  All members with email in-
formation on file will be receiving an email ex-
plaining how to become members in 2024. 

In a nutshell, on the WRRA web page, go to 
membership, then online membership, which 
will take you to the WRRA Square site, where 
you can pay your membership fee(s) by credit 
card, debit card or ACH.  If you have any ques-
tions regarding payment, please contact Eric 
Carlsen at: wrra.t.carlsen54@gmail.com. Renew-
al begins now and the official drive ends on Feb-
ruary 15th.   

As mentioned in the previous newsletter, the 
WRRA Executive Board discussed and voted 
unanimously to increase the membership dues 
to $50.  They also voted unanimously to increase 
the membership dues to $60 for payments re-
ceived after the official membership drive ends 
on February 15th. These increases were shared 
with the general membership at the Fall Dinner 
Meeting.  Remember that each cabin can have 
up to 4 members. There is an unlimited number 
of “Associate Memberships” allowed per cabin.  
Associate memberships are an excellent way to 
get the next generation of cabin owners involved 
in WRRA. You are also encouraged at this time to 
join National Forest Homeowners at a cost of 
$50.  Now is also an excellent time to donate to 
the WRRA Cabin Defense Fund.  For your con-

venience, there is a renewal invoice in the back 
of  this newsletter  for you  to  use to pay  your  

2024 membership dues and update your contact 
information. Checks should be made payable to 
White River Recreation Association and mailed 
to: 

 WRRA Treasurer 

 c/o Eric Carlsen 

 PO Box 3057 

 Port Angeles, WA 98362-0338  

You may also self-pay by credit card or ACH at 
the WRRA store www.wrra.net.  We understand 
that some members prefer to pay online with 
credit cards while others prefer to mail checks.  
You do not need to wait to receive the explana-
tory email to renew your membership. 

Thank you again for your continued support of 
our cabin association. 

~Fred Orton, Vice President & Eric Carlsen, Treasurer  

Find WRRA Online: wrra.net 

Updates and news items also posted to Facebook 
Group: White River Recreation Association 

In this issue: 

 WRRA Membership Renewal 

 Message from the President 

 WRRA Election Results 

 Nominations open for Ken Leader Outstand-
ing Service Award 

 Annual Family Snowplay Event 

 Forest Service and General Updates 

 WRRA Planning and Goals for 2024 

 NFH Fall Forum Recap 

 Fall Dinner Recap 

 NFH Successfully Advocates for Cabin Owners 

 2024 WRRA Calendar 

 WRRA Membership Renewal Form 

http://www.wrra.net
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President’s Message 

As I embark on my 
8th year as President 
of WRRA, I would 
like to say Thank 
You to all the mem-
bers for your sup-
port of me and our 
organization.  We 
continue to manage 
through changes in 
both our board and with the Forest Service as 
well; I hope that you feel well informed on 
important issues in our forest and with the 
cabin program through these newsletters, 
emails from me, Facebook posts, and via our 
website.  I continue to enjoy the role, and 
hope you feel that I continue to lead well, but 
at the same time I think a fresh voice and 
different perspective might be good for the 
organization.  To that end, I hope that some 
of you will consider running for President or 
other board positions next year, to continue 
to enable positive change.  

2023 was a good year for WRRA, with a full 
slate of well-attended social events including 
record-breaking attendance at the Summer 
Picnic.  The organization has maintained a 
financially sound footing, and continues to 
work to improve how we support you, the 
members.  Change continues in the organiza-
tion, in the community, in the Forest, and at 
Crystal Mountain as well, and again, we will 

strive to keep you updated on new develop-
ments in all cases. 

As we look forward with anticipation to next 
year, I want to remind you all that we need to 
keep our organization strong and work to 
protect our cabin program, and therefore, I 
want to prompt you all to take action: 

 Renew your WRRA membership – the 
small annual dues payment keeps our or-
ganization running, and ensures you get 
valuable communications and access to 
member events. 

 Expand your WRRA cabin membership – 
each cabin can have 4 memberships, to 
include shared owners, or younger gener-
ation – this helps keep everyone in your 
cabin informed!   

 Donate to the Cabin Defense Fund – 
these funds are used for legal costs and 
other expenses associated with pro-
tecting the cabins and cabin program. 

 Join NFH – this is the national organiza-
tion that works with leaders in Washing-
ton D.C. to represent the interests of all 
cabin owners. 

 Get Involved!  Volunteer to help the 
WRRA – join the board, or help a com-
mittee or with a project.  The board can’t 
do it all on our own, we need more mem-
ber participation.  If you have any inter-
ests in cabin related issues, we could use 
your help! 

By doing these things, you can help ensure 
the viability of the cabin program for the fu-
ture. 

To reinforce how WRRA benefits you, and 
how we’re keeping the cabin program strong, 
please check out the rest of this newsletter; 
there are updates on many important things 
including your new Board, Financial updates, 
WRRA Planning notes, FS and NFH updates, 
and more.  
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Please drop me a note if you have any ques-
tions, concerns, or input, at 
korth@starbucks.com. 

I hope to see you up at the cabins or in the 
mountains soon! 

        ~Kevin Orth, President 

 

WRRA Election Fall 2023   
Elections were held at our Business Meeting 
on October 28th.  These individuals were 
elected for a 2-year  term beginning January, 
2024: 

Chris Masterson — Secretary                                                                                                                                           
Eric  Carlsen – Treasurer                                                                                                                                                         
Mike Middleton – Goat Creek Rep  2                                                                                                                 
Martha Hunter – Silver Springs Rep 2                                                                                                                      
Brian Brewer – Silver Creek Representative                                                                                                                         
Anne Schopf – The Dalles Representative 

Other members currently serving on the 
board include: 

Kevin Orth – President                                                                                                                                                                         
Fred Orton – Vice President                                                                                                                                                       
Rena Irwin – Immediate Past President                                                                                                                                     
Tom Wood – Goat Creek Rep 1                                                                                                                              
Christine Llewellyn – Silver Springs Rep 1 

Thanks to outgoing board members. We ap-
preciate your many contributions. 

Ken Ring — Silver Springs Rep 2                                                                                                                                                              
David and Molly Ebel — The Dalles Rep                                                                                                                                       
Dennette Wood – Silver Creek Rep 

Our WRRA Board is made up of individuals 
who work together to manage the business 
of the association and work with others in the 
association and at the national, state, and 
local levels. The board is made up of repre-
sentatives from all  tracts.  Additionally, we 
welcome and appreciate volunteers who get 
involved in committee work and activities.  If 
you would like to become a future board 
member or would like to participate on a 
committee or in some other way, please let 
us know.  Please reach out to one of the indi-
viduals on the board and let us know of your 
interest. Thanks for your ongoing support!  

~Rena Irwin, Nominating Committee Chair 

 

Ken Leader Outstanding 
Service Award – Nomi-
nation Time 
WRRA is an organization primarily made up of 
cabin permit holders in the Upper White Riv-
er Valley. Formed at the request of the U.S. 
Forest Service in 1929 to function as an advi-
sory body it is one of the oldest and largest 
organizations of its kind in America. 

WRRA is comprised of several hundred mem-
bers and has a formal structure with elected 
and informal  leaders. It is through the for-
mation and the sustaining of our organization 
that some members have emerged to provide 
strong guidance and have significantly con-
tributed to our organization and the overall 
cabin program.   

One of those leaders was Ken Leader. Ken 
passed away in 2018. In his memory and as a 
tribute for his selfless contributions of his 
time, knowledgeable guidance, and direction, 
the board established the  “Ken Leader Out-
standing Service Award.”  The intent is to 
acknowledge WRRA members who have con-

mailto:president@wrra.net
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tributed  to the betterment of the cabin pro-
gram.  Albert Pollmar received this award in 
2022 for his ongoing dedication to WRRA, 
Washington State Forest Homeowners  Asso-
ciation (WSFHA) and National Forest Home-
owners (NFH.) 

Any member of WRRA may nominate a mem-
ber whom they believe is deserving of recog-
nition. Nominations are due by May 31, 2024. 
If selected by the board, the award will  be 
presented at the annual business meeting 
held in the Fall of 2024. Refer to our WRRA 
website to read about the award and find the 
nomination form. 

Please think about a member who stands out 
and submit a nomination.  

~Rena Irwin, Chair, Recognition Committee 

 

Family Snowplay Social 
Sunday January 14th, 3–6 PM (if weather 
and snow conditions cooperate); Silver Creek 
Sledding Hill 
(old rope tow 
across from SC 
cabin 26) 

Please come 
join others from 
the cabin com-
munity at this 
event and hopefully we can all partake in 

some fun sledding or sliding during the long 
holiday weekend. 

Make sure you dress appropriately, bring 
your own sleds or tubes, and any refresh-
ments you may want. Parking may be tight, 
so please carpool or walk if possible. A bath-
room will be available across the street at 
Cabin #26 if needed. 

In order to minimize liability for the WRRA 
and cabin owners, we have a few requests to 
help make this a safe event: 

 Participants are strongly urged to use 
safety equipment such as helmets and 
eye protection. 

 Sleds and tubes should be examined be-
fore coming, to make sure there are no 
sharp edges or pointy things that could 
break skin or tear clothing. 

 No standing on or sliding on the road. 

 Safe and sane sliding speeds. 

 Do not build large jumps. 

Parents should remain on site for supervision 
of their children. We will keep members up-
dated via email and the Facebook page as to 
whether the weather and snow conditions 
allow us to hold the event; we hope to see a 
good turnout at this fun social event! 

Questions? Contact Kevin Orth, SC26 at or-
thadventures@hotmail.com. 

~Kevin Orth, President 

 

Snowplow Update 

Invoices were emailed 10/15/23 and a follow 
up email to stragglers was sent 11/14/23 
from Robbin Bradburn (Snowplow 410 pro-
gram coordinator) to fund the Snowplow 410 
and Road Maintenance programs for SS, SC, 
GC and DC.   
Thank you to all who responded and are par-
ticipating in the Snowplow 410 and road 
maintenance program!  As of December 4 

https://www.wrra.net/resources
https://www.wrra.net/resources
https://www.wrra.net/_files/ugd/6e2211_d698efde886a4f04a8de430bcf7230ef.pdf
mailto:orthadventures@hotmail.com
mailto:orthadventures@hotmail.com
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we’ve had 88% of cabins pay from the 
emailed invoice and reminder notice.  Cabins 
that didn’t pay by December 16, 2023 will 
not receive plowing services; if you think you 
were somehow missed but want to partici-
pate, please email me 
at Snowplow410@live.com 
We have the same contractors again and 
have commitments lined up for ser-
vices.  The first storm of the season already 
landed and we almost had our first plow ser-
vice!  If the season is lighter than expected 
please note that any funds not used will car-
ry over to help fund the following year.  This 
program also collects funds for off-winter 
maintenance. 
Our goal is to clear the main roads after a 
storm slows down (or the main roads be-
come too difficult to drive), then punch into 
each driveway for some parking, and finally 
do more driveway work when the storm 
abates, all done with an emphasis for access 
by the weekend.  Midweek plowing will be 
done as necessary, primarily on the main 
roads. 
Please mark your driveway for a plowing 
punch and clearly mark whatever we need to 
avoid (well-heads, large rocks, stumps, etc.) 
with sturdy PVC pipes or posts at least 4 feet 
out of the ground, striped with reflective 
tape for when we plow after dark. 
 Questions or concerns, please email me 
at Snowplow410@live.com 

~Robbin Bradburn, Snowplow 410 Coordina-
tor 

 

 Forest Service and Gen-
eral Updates 
After several failed attempts to meet with 
the new FS management since former Dis-
trict Ranger Martie Schram retired last year, 
members of the WRRA board were able to 

meet with new District Ranger Heather Ran-
dall Wilder and our Special Uses Administra-
tor Brian Lee via a Zoom videoconference 
call in late September.  WRRA board mem-
bers in attendance included President Kevin 
Orth, Past President Rena Irwin, Vice Presi-
dent Fred Orton, Silver Springs Rep Ken Ring, 
and Dalles Rep Anne Schopf. 
Although many of us had a chance to meet 
new Ranger Wilder when she attended the 
WRRA Summer Picnic this year, we had not 
had the opportunity to sit down and discuss 
issues since our last meeting with Ranger 
Schram in July 2022, so it had been over a 
year since our last formal connect. 

After introductions, we got into some of the 
key topics. 

Culvert Replacement 

The replacement plan for the Goat Creek cul-
vert which was removed in 2017 continues 
to see little movement.  As previously noted, 
it is not a high priority for the FS; all cabin 
owners have access to cabins, and although 
safety and accessibility is improved with that 
road, it is not an urgent need.  The washout 
of the culvert at Dry Creek provided addi-
tional concern about flooding on Goat Creek.  
Additionally, the gap may need to be cov-
ered by a bridge, which obviously increases 
the cost and effort significantly.  We will con-
tinue to pursue a plan of action here for this 
coming year. 

 

mailto:Snowplow410@live.com
mailto:Snowplow410@live.com
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Dispersed Campsites & Crime 

The dispersed campsites along the 410 corri-
dor by the White River are an ongoing con-
cern for crime in our cabin tracts. We talked 
about perhaps blocking the roads leading into 
the campsites either with guardrails or plac-
ing boulders at the road entrances; the cost 
of the guardrails is probably too much but 
perhaps placing boulders and no camping 
signs at the road entrances may be feasible. 
Retained Fees from permits might be used to 
do something like this. 

Access and Camping on Cabin Lots 

The public can access and camp on our cabin 
lots, it is public land; but they cannot impede 
our access to the cabins or roads.  That is en-
forceable by FS law enforcement. While ac-
cess or camping on the lot may affect our abil-
ity to use or enjoy the lot, it is not illegal as 
this is public property.  

Projects Process & Timeline 

Brian confirmed that while Projects can be 
submitted at any time to him, they have to be 
submitted by September 30 for consideration 
for the following year.  In-kind replacements, 
hazard trees, and simple things don’t require 
project submission during the open window, 
can come and be approved at any time -- this 
process and window is just for bigger projects 
like additions, septic system, etc. 

Unauthorized Work Issues 

Brian did mention that there seemed to be 
some recent instances of unapproved work be-
ing done in the cabin area.  Reminder to mem-
bers that no unauthorized major work on the 
cabin or cabin sites should take place as there 
could be significant consequences for doing 
that (fines, permit termination).   

Permit Renewal / Retained Fees 

The FS team have no key concerns anticipated 
on the Permit Renewal Process.  The FS is think-
ing about how to use the Retained Fees coming 
from the implementation of that program. 

All agreed we should continue to try to get to-
gether every 4 months, as we have previously 
done. 

~Kevin Orth, President 

 

WRRA Planning and 
Goals for 2024 

The WRRA Board met on November 27, to re-
view Goals and accomplishments for 2023, 
brainstorm and prioritize Goals and plans for 
the organization for 2024, update the various 
Committees and members contributing to ac-
complishing the work, and to align on the Budg-
et for 2024. 

Goals and Budget 

While we made some good progress against 
some of our goals for 2023, including develop-
ment of Relationships with the new Forest Ser-
vice personnel and advocating for the retention 
of the Enumclaw office, plus education for 
members on Crime prevention and reporting, 
the key Technology goals were left undone as 
we were unsuccessful in getting that work off 
the ground.   

The board all agreed that for 2024 we should 
fully focus on implementation of a new system 
that will allow us to consolidate from three da- 
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tabases to one, which will also help reduce sec-
retary and treasurer workload.  And, the hope 
is that a new data management system will also 
help via upgrades to the website and the email 
distribution management processes.   

The project is now budgeted for 2024, and 
member dues have been raised in part to help 
address this urgent need. A Technology Com-
mittee may be formed and tasked with making 
recommendations to the board for implemen-
tation in 2024.  Please let us know if you have 
interest in helping here. 

Request for Help 

We have many committees and the board can 
only do so much on our own; we need help, and 
hope that some of you will volunteer to partici-
pate in the committees or project teams that 
will tackle key topics this next year. 

We have committees that need help from 
members including the below list: 

 Technology: New database management 
system; improve internet access for mem-
bers 

 Social: Planning and executing on social 
events including the dinners and picnic 

 Infrastructure: Emergency preparedness, 
crime and safety 

 Fundraising: Planning and execution of the 
Auction and other fundraising events 

 History: Developing a historical account of 
WRRA through stories and pictures 

If any of these topics are of interest to you, or 
if you would like any additional information 
on any of the above topics, please contact any 
board member to volunteer to help us or for 
more info. 

~Kevin Orth 

 
 

NFH Fall Forum Recap 
The NFH Annual Fall Forum was held in Bo-
zeman, Montana on September 23, 2023.  It 
was well attended by cabin owners from 
Montana and other Northwestern states, as 
well as Forest Service personnel from the ar-
ea, and NFH board and staff. 

The Fall Forum is a regional mini-conference, 
focusing on a few key areas of interest for the 
region.  This forum focused on hearing from 
regional and national Forest Service staff,  

learning about Wildfire Crisis Management 
Strategy for the forest, and learning more 
about how to Advocate for the cabin program 
as we prepare for changes including new per-
mits and fee retention, and hope to revitalize 
the declining cabin program through the pro-
posed new Cabin Program Restoration Act. 

On Friday before the forum, NFH board mem-
bers toured area cabin tracts along the Gal-
latin River and up to the area around West 
Yellowstone.  We saw some beautiful and rus- 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
And propane tanks 
recertification 



Page 8 

 

 

tic cabins in multiple tracts, including one on 
the National Register of Historic Places.  And 
we saw some large lakefront summer homes 
just outside the national park.  It’s always so 
interesting to see how much cabins on forest 
service land differ across our forests and 
tracts around the country. 

NFH board and staff also participated in a 
trails maintenance event with Forest Service 
staff on the famous “M Trail”, as part of Na-
tional Public Lands Day volunteer event.   It 
felt really good to participate in a steward-
ship activity as a group; we hope to make this 
an ongoing part of all future conferences and 
forums. 

Copies of speaker presentations, photos, and 
other reference material from the Fall Forum 
are posted on the NFH website.  Access to 
this valuable information is a benefit of NFH 
membership.  

The 2024 NFH National Conference will be a 
virtual conference, which can be easily 
attended by anyone, from your computer.  
The virtual conference is slated for April 25-
27, 2024. Mark your calendars, and hopefully 
we will see your participation and attendance 
at future conferences or forums; additional  

information about the conferences and fo-
rums is posted on the NFH website. 

~Kevin Orth  

Revised Permit: Suc-
cessful NFH Advocacy 

(The following announcement is from the NFH web-
site.) 

An objectionable and illegally insert-
ed clause specifying a 5-month use limit 
has been removed from new permits, is-
sued in 2023.  

The Forest Service released a revised special 
use permit in spring of 2023. This permit was 
issued to new cabin owners or during permit 
transfers. NFH identified two clauses that 
were inserted into the permit without the 
required public comment period, thereby 
making them illegal clauses. NFH objected to 
several aspects of the new permit by meeting 
with and submitting a letter to the Forest Ser-
vice Washington Office.  

We are pleased to announce that NFH has 
successfully lobbied the Forest Service to re-
move the illegally-added clauses. The most 
troubling clause would have limited use of a 
cabin to 5 months each year. After repeated 
and direct pressure from NFH, the Forest Ser-
vice has removed this and the other illegally 
inserted clause about a national rental poli-
cy.   

For anyone who received a new permit in the 
year 2023, watch for an addendum to your 
permit. Check with your Permit Administra-
tor, Recreation Officer or District Ranger to 
ask about it if you don't receive this in the 
next couple of months. Again, this is ONLY for 
those who received the new permit in 2023 
with the new language including a clause with 
a 5-month use restriction. We are grateful 
that our efforts were successful and no per-
mit holder will be subject to the 5-month limit 
of use.  

(Editors Note:  NFH exists to serve cabin own-
ers.  Support their efforts by joining in 2024!) 

 

https://www.nationalforesthomeowners.org/resource/resmgr/permit_documents/fs-2700-23_sample_amen...c_r.pdf
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The Fall Dinner Recap 
The WRRA Fall Business Meeting, Elections, 
Silent Auction and Member Dinner was held 
on October 28 at the Greenwater Community 
Center.  82 cabin owners and families attend-
ed the event, which was a great turnout. 

The Community Center was fabulously deco-
rated (thank you Diane G and crew); the event 
was a fun and festive precursor to Halloween.   

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

The food was catered by Hanny’s Catering out 
of Greenwater and was an excellent Fall Feast. 

During social hour and dinner, we held our Si-
lent Auction event, which benefits the Cabin 
Defense Fund.  Thank you to Dennette Wood 
and Fred Orton for organizing the event, and 
to the many folks who contributed, bid on, 
and purchased items!  We had a great selec-
tion of outdoor gear, cabin decor, and baked 
goods, and people were very generous in their 
bids. One of Fred’s pies sold for $250!  All told, 

the event raised $1,432 for the Cabin Defense 
Fund. 

After dinner, we got into the business of the 
evening.  The Elections went smoothly, with 
the approach of electing a slate of candidates 
rather than one at a time, really simplifying 
things.  Please see the article on page 3 for an 
update on the elections. 

President Kevin Orth provided updates on var-
ious  things  from  the  Forest  Service  and  the  

National Forest Homeowners.  Vice Presi-
dent Fred Orton gave a preview of our dues 
increase and the justification for doing so.  
And Treasurer Eric Carlsen provided the fi-
nancial report. 

After some Q & A, the evening ended with 
door prizes of outdoor and cabin gear. 

Thank you to everyone who attended; we 
hope to see even more of you in the Spring! 

More detailed notes from the meeting can 
be found on our website (wrra.net) or here.   

~Kevin Orth 

Classified—FREE 
We have one manual caulking gun used to 
apply Perma-Chink, free to the first taker. 
It’s intended for a DIY project of limited 
scope. We did our interior logs on the first 
floor with this caulking gun. The caulking gun 
comes with advice and maybe a little on-site 
training, if you like. Contact Curtis Thompson 
– Goat Creek #34, if interested.  Cabin: 360-
663-0800, Cell: 206-919-8700. 
 

Spring Dinner - Mark 
your Calendars! 
Mark your calendars for Saturday, April 20th 

as we gather for the annual Spring Dinner at 

the Greenwater Fire Station. This will be a 

time to enjoy great food and conversation 

with your cabin neighbors. We hope to have 

updates on upcoming activities and projects 

from  the  USFS  and  Crystal  Mt.   These din- 

http://www.wrra.net/_files/ugd/6e2211_82b8889d6dd74edd8b139ed94517e411.pdf
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WRRA 2024 Calendar* 
 

Winter Snowplay Social 
January 14, afternoon, sledding hill 

 

Winter Board Meeting 
Jan 29, Zoom Videoconference 

 

Spring Board Meeting 
April 15, Zoom Videoconference 

 

Spring Dinner  
April 20, Greenwater Community Ctr 

 

Spring Highway Cleanup:  Goat Creek 
April 21, Highway 410 

 

NFH Conference 
April 25-27, Virtual Meeting 

 
Nat’l Trails Day Volunteer Event 

June 1, morning, Cabin area 
 

Summer Board Meeting 
July 26, evening, Board Member Cabin 

 

Summer Picnic 
July 27, Silver Springs  Campground  

 

Cabin Tour 
July 27, evening, All Tracts 

 

Summer Highway Cleanup:  Silver Springs 
July 28, morning, Highway 410 

 

Nat’l Public Lands  Day Volunteer Event 
Sept 28, morning, Cabin area 

 

Fall Board Meeting 
Oct 21, Zoom Videoconference 

 

Fall Dinner Meeting 
Oct 26, Greenwater Community Ctr 

 

Fall Highway Cleanup: Dalles 
Oct 27, Highway 410 

 

2025 Planning Meeting 
November  21, Zoom Videoconference 

 

* All event dates, locations, and activities are 
subject to change. 

ners are a good opportunity for members to 
have their questions answered from WRRA 
board members, as well as meet new friends, 
ski partners and good people who care about 
the cabin community. We hope to see you on 
April 20th!  

~Mike Middleton , Goat Creek Rep 2 
 

Fall ‘23 Highway Cleanup 
On Sunday, October 29, a crew of volunteers 
from WRRA spent some time cleaning up High-
way 410, removing trash and debris.  The vol-
unteers worked both sides of the highway, 
from milepost 49 to milepost 56, and collected 
more than 20 bags of material.  Thank you to 
the wonderful volunteers who pitched in to 
help us maintain the highway by our cabins!  

Afterward, a fantastic and fun luncheon was 

hosted by Dennette Wood, at cabin SC-24. 

L to R:  Dennette Wood, Ken Ring, Tom Wood, Fred Or-

ton, John Mower, Lori Neth, Robbin Bradburn, Chuck 

Gillett, John Schier, Linda Piper.   Not pictured:  Barbara 

Mead and David Glaab  

Membership 

The Membership Form on the following page 
can be used to renew (or begin) your member-
ship in the WRRA.  The WRRA website can be 
used for electronic payment.  For those who 
wish to pay electronically, but need to update 
their demographic/personal information, 
please use the form to the right and note on 
the form that payment(s) will be made elec-
tronically.  Thank you! 
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The purpose of White River Rec-
reational Association (WRRA) is 
to promote and protect recrea-

tional interests along the Mather 
Memorial Parkway and through-
out the Upper White River Val-

ley; to do any and all things law-
ful, just and necessary to better 
the interests of the members of 

the Association; to secure equita-
ble legislation; and to cooperate 

with the Forest Service in the 
protection and administration of 

all recreational features. 

WRRA 

 

CHRIS MASTERSON 
15632 158th Ave SE  

Renton, WA 98058 

WRRA Winter 2024 Newsletter 

2023 WRRA Executive Board 
President 
Kevin Orth, SC 26 

Cell:  206-669-8455 

Cabin:  360-663-0164 

korth@starbucks.com 

Vice President  
Fred Orton, DC 13 

Home: 360-825-9867 

Cabin: 360-663-2409 
frederick.l.orton@gmail.com 

Immediate Past Pres. 
Rena Irwin, DC 17 

Home: 503-746-6622 
Cabin: 360-663-2428 
renairwin1@comcast.net 

Secretary 

Chris Masterson, DC 17 

Home: 425-228-9410 

Cabin: 360-663-2428 
themastersonz@yahoo.com 

Treasurer 
Eric Carlsen, DC 7 

Home: 360-640-0708 
Cabin:  360-663-2488 
wrra.t.carlsen54@gmail.com 

Dalles Representative 

Anne Schopf, D 35 

Cell: 206-604-6876 

Cabin: 360-663-2613 

anne@aschopf.com 

Silver Springs Rep #1 

Christine Llewellyn, SS 
160 

Cell:  206-708-5621 

Cabin: 360-663-2354 
info@serendipityfarm.org 

Silver Springs Rep #2 

Martha Hunter, SS 66 

Cell:  253-370-2224 
Cabin:  360-663-2665 
becauseshesaid@gmail.com 

Silver Creek Rep 

Brian Brewer, SC 27 
Cell: 425-260-1976 
brianjb76@gmail.com 

Goat Creek Rep #1 

Tom Wood, GC 95 

Cell: 206-304-4032 
tompa-
pawoody@outlook.com 

Goat Creek Rep #2 

Mike Middleton, GC 92 

Home:  253-335-7165 

mpm17@comcast.net 

Deep Creek Rep 

Janet Curran, DC 3 
Cell:  206-356-0320 
Cabin: 360-663-2631 

jmcurran42@comcast.net 
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